
A WORD OF GRATITUDE AND REPORT PRESENTED TO SURG FOR ALL IN VALENCIA BY NJOAKA 

CYPRIAN MBIYDZENYUY     

TODAY THE 23rd AUGUST, 2018 

MY VERY DEAR BROTHERS AND SISTERS IN THE LORD , 

On behalf of my family and ST. Elizabeth Catholic Hospital Theatre  Team SHISONG, I sincerely wish to 

convey my GRATITUDE to you all, through the President, Dr  Rubio Jose B. and General Secretary Mr 

Rodrigo Aragon, for the great knowledge gained. I hereby assure you that, this capacity building strategy 

will give a broad impact in our way of life back home. Your works will always be honored. There are no 

words to describe your wonderful support and no compliments for your gratitude. There is only one 

way to thank you; is asking you to stay with us forever. You are my best MENTORS and FRIENDS. With 

the assistance of the competent, exceptionally hardworking, very experienced and courageous team of 

Anaesthesiologists and Surgeons in Instituto Valenciano de Oncologia, I have been truly thought on how 

to work and reason without limit. It is quite a great opportunity and unmeasurable benefit to my 

Community. Together with my colleagues in Cameroon, I promise to be of good conduct to this project. 

I believe that our relationship through the partner agreement, should grow from strength to strength for 

the benefit of underprivileged communities. My hearty thanks to Dr Garcia Enrique , Dr Chacun Calus, 

Dr Victorio, Dr Coret, Dr Carolina, Father of Anaesthesia Dr Hugo Barrero of Nueve Octobre Hospital, and 

men and women of Anaesthesiology Department. I am proud of them. Hola! Hola! To Tute, Veronica, 

Pacoo, and the entire team in Theatre. In fact, the list of friends and cooperators remain inexhaustible 

not leaving out the smart, deligent and welcoming team of skillful Nurses of Intensive Care Unit  of IVO 

Hospital. I promise to start working and placing methods of adaptation of equipment/materials to suit 

the tropical context. 

Sincerely, it was not an easy task to bear from both sides seeing me through this journey: 

 The difficulty to obtain a visa to Valencia  

 The difficulty of absence from the jobsite to achieve a goal for all. 

 The movements within the national territory of Cameroon during unsafe moment of crisis. 

 Rejection of visa application resulted to waste of financial resources, time and more stress on 

both sides  

 The pains of both partners to get normal and legal documents to re-start the process. I thank 

you immensely for your patience and concern. 

My arrival in Valencia on the 12th June at 4.20pm witnessed a  glamour reception by Ana and Roberto at 

the airport. I felt so secured and honored. I am highly indebted for your services to humanity. Lets pray 

and look forward as Laparoscopy project unveils. We hope for a good decision in that aspect. I will 

certainly hand over to you, the second draft of a proposed Laparoscopy project for partial fulfilment of 

my mission to VALENCIA.  

My accommodation at Avda de Giorgeta , was so comfortable and welcoming. My monthly allowance 

was highly appreciated in line with the expensive nature of Valencia. Practical environment was very 

conducive if not of short time and language barrier. You are an Organization to be treasured and 

appreciated to the core. I wish hundreds and thousands of friends in the world could understand your 

objectives/humanitarian services and join you in making life and the developing nations, a better 



environment for the underprivileged. In the same line, I will remain ever thankful to God, for my  

Hospital Director and the entire Administrative Board for the great motivation and trust. God with 

infinite mercy grand us love and peace to journey together towards success. 

Dear members of Surg For All, see the attachment for some of my achievements. I miss you all. Remain 

ever courageous and hopeful. God bless each and everyone of you and your families; till we meet again, 

I remain, 

Yours Faithful Student, 

 

NJOAKA CYPRIAN  MBIYDZENYUY  VERLA 
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